
 

 

Parent Council Meeting held on Thursday 21st April 2022 @ 6:00PM 

Present: - Mrs Swan, Mrs Keiller, Mrs Awburn, Mrs Bowman, Mrs Delo, Mrs Millar, Mrs Mercer, Ms 

Guthrie 

Apologies: - Mrs Mackintosh 

Minutes from previous meeting: - Accepted 

1. School Update 

The school playground is back open with pupils able to mix, and it is proving to be a success.  Term 4 

is off to a good start with lots of activities planned - P6 will be linked to nursery children for their P1 

transition, P7 will get their secondary transition in person with visits to schools, P7 activity week be-

ing planned to compensate for a lack of Dalguise which will hopefully include a trip to Willowgate 

and aiming to organise sports activities for health week. 

Aiming to have a Jubilee street style party on Wed 1st June to commemorate the Queen’s jubilee. 

Wider achievement is looking to be reintroduced at the start of next term so starting to plan. 

We are looking to develop the garden with outside seating and install a shed for outdoor learning.  

Mrs Swan to investigate quotes for the shed. 

Mrs Mercer to provide contact details to Mrs Swan for the archeological dig to see if the school can 

organise a visit. 

Possible Estate Agents have advised that the Parent Council is entitled to a £25 donation as a house 

has been listed within the village as this is part of their community outreach programme.  Mrs Swan 

to forward the details to Mrs Bowman and Mrs Millar in order to process the claim. 

2. Finance Update 

May-21 to Apr-22 

Income £442 

Expenditure £649.28 

Balance £4061.06  

It was agreed that £15 per child donation from PTA to P7 leavers party. 

Mrs Bowman to assess whether the Parent Council can become a registered charity in order to ac-

cess grants and gift aid. 

3. Fundraising 

Fundraising opportunities at the jubilee celebration in the way of tea/coffee, cakes and a raffle to be 

organised. 



 

 

Mrs Delo advised of opportunities to fund raise with Christmas jumper amnesty, 2022 challenge, 

easyfundraising.co.uk, my name tags deals, Krispy Kreme fundraising, your school lottery and match 

funding. 

The possibility of a stall at Luncary in the Park was also discussed. 

We are aiming to hold a scarecrow festival in September so early planning like the sourcing of straw 

to be explored. 

4. Next Meeting 

The next meeting will be Wed 18th May at 6pm to focus on plans for the Jubilee celebration 

http://easyfundraising.co.uk/

